
BDR 40-351
AB 429

LOCAL GOVERNMENT

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: April 10, 2017
Agency Submitting: Clark County

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Fiscal Year
2017-18

Fiscal Year
2018-19

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

See also BDR 40-646 and AB 429.
This bill would allow the state to participate in the Emergency Service Personnel Licensure Interstate Compact and its 
associated Interstate Commission on EMS Personnel Practice.  The Compact’s purpose is to allow individuals with 
EMS licenses in one state to provide EMS services in any other state which is a member of the Compact.  Basically, 
it’s a reciprocal licensing agreement.  This bill also would allow a similar reciprocal licensing arrangement for 
psychologists.
The Commission will be composed of one member from each participating state.  The Commission will hire staff and its 
costs will be covered by an annual assessment from each member state, or fees imposed on other parties (See 
Section 10, part E).  As the state of Nevada does not license EMS providers, County Health Department’s do, it’s 
possible (likely) that fees will be passed down to the County Health Departments and providers of EMS services (e.g. 
the Clark County Fire Department).  The bill contains no limit on the amount of the fees charged.  There are also 
concerns that special event (EDC, NASCAR, etc.) promoters will bring in out of state EMS providers to staff the events 
who maybe unfamiliar with the location of area hospitals, county protocols, etc.
The fiscal impact to Clark County cannot be determined at this time.
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